

N3B-Los Alamos 1200 Trinity Drive, Suite 150 Los Alamos, New Mexico 87544 (505) 257-7690





Environmental Management Los Alamos Field Office 1200 Trinity Drive, Suite 400 Los Alamos, New Mexico 87544 (240) 562-1122

Date: July 18, 2022 Refer To: N3B-2022-0255

The Honorable James C. Kenney Secretary New Mexico Environment Department 1190 S. St. Francis Drive Santa Fe, NM 87505-6303

Subject: Notification of Update to Signatory Officials and Authorized Representatives for

the Los Alamos National Laboratory Hazardous Waste Facility Permit and Hazardous Waste Management Regulations 20.4.1, 20.4.2, and 20.4.3 New Mexico

Administrative Code

Dear Secretary Kenney:

In accordance with 20.4.1.900 New Mexico Administrative Code (NMAC), specifically 40 Code of Federal Regulations 270.11, the U.S. Department of Energy Environmental Management Field Office (EM-LA) and Newport News Nuclear BWXT-Los Alamos, LLC (N3B) wish to notify the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) of the signatory authority for the EM-LA/N3B co-permittees of the Los Alamos National Laboratory Hazardous Waste Facility Permit. This letter identifies the signatory officials and duly authorized representatives for certifying and signing documents required under the Hazardous Waste Management Regulations 20.4.1, 20.4.2, and 20.4.3 NMAC.

The positions of N3B President (Kim Lebak); Environment, Safety, Health and Quality Program Manager (Robert Macfarlane); CH-TRU (Contact-Handled Transuranic [Waste]) Program Manager (Gerald O'Leary); and Environmental Remediation Program Manager (Troy Thomson) are hereby identified as N3B's signatory officials for documents and correspondence required under the Hazardous Waste Facility Permit and Hazardous Waste Management Regulations 20.4.1, 20.4.2, and 20.4.3 NMAC.

The positions of EM-LA Site Manager (Michael Mikolanis); Director, Office of Quality and Regulatory Compliance (M. Lee Bishop); and Compliance and Permitting Manager (Arturo Duran) are hereby identified as EM-LA's signatory officials for documents and correspondence required under the Hazardous Waste Facility Permit and Hazardous Waste Management Regulations 20.4.1, 20.4.2, and 20.4.3 NMAC.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Robert Macfarlane at (505) 309-1355 (robert.macfarlane@em-la.doe.gov) or Arturo Duran at (575) 373-5966 (arturo.duran@em.doe.gov)

Sincerely,

Kim Lebak , President

N3B-Los Alamos

Sincerely,

M Lee

Digitally signed by M Lee

Bishop

Bishop Date: 2022.07.18

M. Lee Bishop, Director

Office of Quality and Regulatory Compliance

U.S. Department of Energy

Environmental Management

Los Alamos Field Office

cc (letter emailed):

David Gray, EPA Region 6, Dallas, TX

Laurie King, EPA Region 6, Dallas, TX

Steve Yanicak, NMED-DOE-OB

Justin Ball, NMED-GWQB

Neelam Dhawan, NMED-HWB

Rick Shean, NMED-HWB

Chris Catechis, NMED-RPD

Jennifer Payne, LANL

Stephen Hoffman, NA-LA

M. Lee Bishop, EM-LA

Arturo Duran, EM-LA

John Evans, EM-LA

Michael Mikolanis, EM-LA

David Nickless, EM-LA

Cheryl Rodriguez, EM-LA

William Alexander, N3B

Kate Ellers, N3B

Ellen Gammon, N3B

Kim Lebak, N3B

Joseph Legare, N3B

Dana Lindsay, N3B

Robert Macfarlane, N3B

Pamela Maestas, N3B

Christian Maupin, N3B

Gerald O'Leary III, N3B

Tashia Owen, N3B

Troy Thomson, N3B

Jennifer von Rohr, N3B

emla.docs@em.doe.gov

n3brecords@em-la.doe.gov

Public Reading Room (HPRR and EPRR)